
Absence Hotline: 9735 7040 

Email: lilydale.heights.co@education.vic.gov.au     

Visit: www.lilydaleheights.vic.edu.au                                       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COLLEGE CALENDAR 2021 – JULY 
Tuesday 13th July First Day of Term 3 

Tuesday 13th/Wednesday 14th July Two Day Jam Session (Music Camp Replacement) 

Friday 16th July Year 10 Formal 

Monday 19th July Mid-Year Music Showcase 

Wednesday 28th July Middle and Senior School Information Night 

Please Note:   all dates and times are subject to change 

 
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 
As I arrived at school earlier this week,  I was greeted by a spectacular sunrise.  At the end of a busy and challenging term 
for many in our community, I took a quiet moment to reflect on the wonderful setting we have at Lilydale Heights College 
and remind myself that every day is a new beginning. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Learning Focus 
The College has shifted swiftly and seamlessly to the new COVID-19 restrictions and back out of them.  I am proud of the 
professionalism shown by all staff members and our unwavering focus on teaching and learning.  This is where we can 
make the biggest difference to student outcomes.   
 
As the term nears an end, the focus is definitely on assessment and moderation.  Middle School and Year 11 students are 
completing end of semester exams.  This examination period has played a vital role in helping students track their 
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Principal’s Report (continued)… 
 
knowledge, alleviate anxiety related to timed examinations, develop confidence in their abilities and organisation, as well 
as consolidate their understandings.  Supplementing this, teams of teachers are meeting to cross mark each others’ work. 
This ensures that there is consistency in marking from teacher to teacher and builds teacher capacity to design and assess 
core work. 
 
Storm Damage 
The College was fortunate that no major damage was incurred during recent storms.  We are aware that some members 
of our College community were and continue to be impacted.  We wish them the very best and hope that the situation is 
rectified shortly.  The College continued to operate and was pleased to be able to hand over the new stadium facility as a 
drop in point for local families who were in need of access to hot showers and power for charging devices.  It is important 
that we use resources available to us to support those in need whenever possible.  
 
Reporting 
Student end of semester reports have been opened to parents and students during the last week of this term.  These 
reports provide a summary of all Common Assessment Tasks (CATs), School Assessed Coursework (SACs) and examination 
results for this semester.  A reminder that individual feedback on strengths and areas for improvement are provided 
continuously throughout the semester. 
 
Camps Update 
In response to COVID and in order to maximise participation, the following decisions were made regarding planned camps. 
The Central Australia Tour was postponed and will now depart at the end of Term 3 (September).  
Additionally, the Music Camp has been cancelled and a two day workshop will be undertaken by Music students on site 
during Week 1 of Term 3. 
 
It’s not ok to be away…. nor to be late for school 
When children miss school, not only is their academic progress impeded, forcing them to catch up on missed work, they 
often miss important interactions with their peers which can compound issues of social isolation and low self-esteem. 

 
 
Please contact the school if your child is absent or you have any questions regarding your child’s attendance. 
 
 
Please note that the first day of Term 3 will be Tuesday July 13. 
 
 

                           
        

     
   Rosina Fotia, Principal 
 
 



TAFE TASTER DAY 
 

On 21st May a group of Year 9 students went down to Box Hill TAFE Lilydale Campus to get a ‘taste’ of TAFE life.  The day 
was broken up into hour slots and students completed hands-on activities in Building & Construction, Design and 
Environmental Science/Landcare.  Our students were impressed with the state of the art facilities and the TAFE’s approach 
to learning.  Back at school the Year 9’s will continue looking at Career Pathways and the different learning opportunities 
in Senior School. 

 
Troy McGown – Student Liaison Year 9. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



CAFÉ CULTURE SUPPORTS RECONCILIATION WEEK 
 
We were proud to support Reconciliation Week by implementing an indigenous menu in the café.  The menu highlighted 
some of the indigenous ingredients used in indigenous cooking including kangaroo, lemon myrtle, wattle seeds and bush 
tomato seasoning.  
 
We thank Ms Draper Nagas for collaborating with us and also thank the school community for the support we received.  
 
Sharon Francis – Foods Department. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Café Culture Supports Reconciliation Week (continued)… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
UNIFORM 

 
A reminder that all students in Years 7 
and 8 must wear the uniform supplied 

by PSW as per the uniform requirements. 
 

Students in Years 9 to 12 - any 
replacement uniform items must be 

purchased from PSW. 
 



VCE JAPANESE 
 
Check out the great work by our Year 11 Japanese class!  Students had to write a full PowerPoint in Japanese on the topic 
of “schools”.   I am very proud of their efforts – keep up the great work. 
 
Michelle Pezzimenti – Languages Department. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



CAFÉ CULTURE – THANKS FOR A GREAT SEMESTER! 
 
First of all, a very big thank you to our school community for the support of the Café this semester.  We are very grateful, 
especially under the current circumstances, to have had loyal customers who have regularly attended the café.   Secondly 
I would like to thank the Café Culture students who have continued to develop their skills and who have remained 
committed to the course over the last term.   I have seen tremendous growth over the semester with so many students 
and this is fantastic.   Thanks also to Anne for her continued assistance and support.   The café will be open again next 
semester.           
 
Sharon Francis – Foods Department. 
                       *(Please note, these photos were taken earlier this semester, before masks were made mandatory). 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Café Culture – Thanks for a Great Semester!  (continued)… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Café Culture – Thanks for a Great Semester!  (continued)… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



BOOK WEEK FUNDRAISER 
 
Thank you to all students who participated in the book/character dress up day held on Monday 21st June. We raised a 
total of $460.  In addition, our friends at the Lilydale Rotary Club generously donated an extra $200 to our cause.  This 
money will used to purchase new books for a local Primary School in need. This will help promote the importance of 
literacy and assist our Student Leadership Team to form connections with the local community.  
 
During Term 3, the students in the SIRC will be taking a range of donated second-hand books to the Primary School, in 
addition to the newly purchased ones.  Thank you to all families who donated books.  The SIRC students are really looking 
forward to presenting these books and running reading sessions with the younger students.  
 
Michelle Pezzimenti – Student Leadership (SIRC). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



SKATEBOARD AND TABLES 
 
In Middle School Skateboards and Tables, students have made chopping boards this term. 
Great work! 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kerry Hall -  Technology Department. 

 

 

 

 

 



CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSIONS FUND (CSEF) 

To support schools through COVID-19 restrictions, the Department has extended the deadline for schools to submit 
Camps, Sports and Excursion Fund (CSEF) applications to Friday 13 August. 
 
This means schools do not have to submit CSEF application forms to the Department through the CSEF system before the 
end of Term 2, as previously communicated. 
 
The CSEF helps eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting activities. 
 
Families with a valid means-tested concession card, such as a Veterans Affairs Gold Card, Centrelink Health Care Card or 
Pensioner Concession Card, as well as temporary foster parents, are eligible to apply.  There is also a special consideration 
category for asylum seeker and refugee families. 
 
The means-tested concession cards must be valid on either: 
 

 the first day of Term 1 (Wednesday 27 January 2021) 
 the first day of Term 2 (Monday 19 April 2021) 
 the first day of Term 3 (Monday 12 July 2021). 

 

 

STUDENT AND STAFF WELLBEING 

 
2021 has again presented us with some uncertain times.  It is very normal to feel unsettled by this and notice changes in 

yourself and your ability to cope.  We encourage you to take time to focus on your self-care over the holidays.  Attached 

to this edition of the newsletter is some information that may support you in this, including:- 

 Helping yourself after a traumatic event 

 Phoenix Helping Children 

 Talking with Children 

 Tips for switching on your growth mindset 
 
If you require further assistance, please refer to the links provided in the information, or contact the Wellbeing Team at 
the College on 9735 1133.  
 
Emily Gerson – Student Engagement & Wellbeing Co-ordinator. 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://edugate.eduweb.vic.gov.au/sites/i/Pages/school.aspx#/app/news/detail/4573/
https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/camps-sports-and-excursions-fund/guidance/eligibility
https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/camps-sports-and-excursions-fund/guidance/eligibility
https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/camps-sports-and-excursions-fund/guidance/eligibility
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